
Wednesday 10 May 2023 
 
 
 
Dear parent/carer, 
 

I am writing to you to give you another update on our Year 11 cohort, and to share some more information as 
we move into the formal exam period. 
 

Formal exams start next week 
As you will know, the formal exam season starts this coming Monday, 15 May 2023. The exam timetable is 
published on our school website, and your child will be given their personal exam timetable before the end of 
this week. It is extremely important that students are in school every day through the exam period, as lessons 
and revision sessions will continue. On exam days, it is particularly important to arrive to school with plenty of 
time to spare before the exam, so that students can enter the exam hall calmly and without rushing. This will 
support them to settle in the exam hall more readily. 

 
What can you do as a parent/carer to support? 
Please look at the next two pages of this update letter for some practical tips and advice that you 
can follow to support your child through the exam season. There is also a wealth of organised 
revision happening in school, so please encourage your child to make the most of them. 

 

In-school revision through exams 
In the run up to exams, and through the exam season, there is no study leave and so students are expected to 
be in school as normal. There are many revision opportunities happening in school in addition to normal 
lessons. This includes, but is not limited to: 

• Revision in timetabled lessons throughout the school day 
• Revision in after-school sessions 
• Independent revision in the 5 O’clock room 

We are also in the process of organising revision sessions that will take place during the May half-term week, 
and we will communicate these to students once they have been finalised. 
 

Wellbeing support during the exam season 
We understand that the exam season can be a stressful and worrying time for students. In school, there is a 
wealth of support for students through the exam season; their teachers, advisors, head of year, and the wider 

pastoral team in school will continue to care for our students. There are also a number of 
resources online to support students through the exam season. Some excellent support can be 
found at the following websites: 
• YoungMinds – how to support your child manage exam stress 
• Mind – how to cope with exam stress and where to find support 
• NHS – help your child beat exam stress 

 
Good luck! 
I met with all Year 11 students in assembly this morning to wish them the best of luck with their 
exams, and to give them some last-minute tips for success. Myself and all the staff at Heworth 
Grange wish all of our Year 11 students the very best as they head into the exam season. 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Mr J Hulse 
Deputy Headteacher (Quality of Education) 
 
 

Headteacher: Mrs A Denholm                      High Lanes, Gateshead, Tyne & Wear, NE10 0PT                   Tel: 0191 421 2244             www.heworthgrange.org 

https://www.heworthgrange.org/page/?title=Year+11+Exam+Support&pid=111
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/parent/blog/how-to-help-your-child-manage-exam-stress/
https://www.mind.org.uk/for-young-people/feelings-and-experiences/exam-stress/
https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/advice-for-parents/help-your-child-beat-exam-stress/


 
 



 
 


